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            21.3.24 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As you will be aware from our last edition of the ALTS Gazette, we had planned an 
Easter Service for Tuesday 26th March 2024 at St Peter’s Church. Unfortunately, the 
covering vicar at St Peter’s has been taken unwell, and in light of a recent 
bereavement within our school community, we have taken the decision to cancel 
this event as we feel that focusing upon the Crucifixion would not be appropriate at 
this time.  

As an alternative, we will be holding a Spring Assembly on Thursday 28th March at 
1.30pm at the Alfred Street Site. During this assembly all of our children will come 
together and listen to some Spring Poems read by our Year 4 children, and we will 
sing some of the Spring Songs that they have been learning in their singing 
assemblies. We will also hold our Easter Bonnet parade where the children will have 
the opportunity to walk down the red carpet wearing their Easter Bonnet. During the 
assembly we will then announce the winners of the Easter Bonnet competition and 
present the children with their prize. We will also draw the Easter Chocolate Raffle – 
information about these events is attached.  

We would like to be able to open this event up to parents, however as part of fire 
regulations, we will have to restrict numbers. Therefore, places will be limited to one 
parent/carer only and this may need to be standing space only if we have a high 
number of parents attending. Please inform the school of your attendance by 
Tuesday 26th March. If additional spaces become available, we will inform you via 
Parentapps on Wednesday 27th. If you have not informed us that you are attending, 
then we may not be able to accommodate you on the day if we have reached 
capacity in the hall.  

In addition, we will be holding a mufti day in exchange for chocolate donations for 
our chocolate raffle or a suggested £1 contribution on Monday 25th March 2024. 

Kind regards 

Mrs K O’Connor 

Headteacher 


